Maine Chapter of the 
American College of Emergency Physicians

Portland Regency Hotel, Portland, Maine

December 12, 2018
MEETING MINUTES
At 5:40 pm Dr. Jay Mullen, President invited members to dinner and called the meeting to order. 
Gordon Smith, Esq., Maine Medical Association and Jeff Austin, Maine Hospital Association provided a brief Legislative Update. The talked briefly about the issue of involuntary holds for patients who are temporarily without capacity to consent then invited members to comment and discuss their experiences and issues. 
The Consent Agenda was reviewed and approved. 
· Minutes from the September 2018 Meeting at the Harborside Hotel in Bar Harbor were presented to members and approved unanimously.

· Dr. David Stuchiner, Treasurer, reported that the chapter continues to remain in a good financial position. The Board is keeping an eye on membership, considering the request to provide a reduced rate for retired physician members, and looking into non-dues revenue sources. Member advocacy and engagement continues to be a focus of the Maine ACEP Board. A writer report was also provided to members. The Financial Report was approved unanimously.
Board Reports and Updates
· Dr. Jay Mullen, Maine ACEP President, reported on the advocacy work being done by the Maine Chapter. He talked about advocacy on the national level, including prudent layperson, and opportunities for members to get involved with the Chapter. He invited members to attend the upcoming 2019 ACEP meetings and encouraged representation from each hospital at the EM Summit on March 8th. 
· ACEP18/Council Meeting Report, Drs. Charles Pattavina and Garreth Debiegun shared the highlights of recent council meeting held in San Diego.
· Resident and Medical Student Reports, Dr. Eric Maughan spoke about recent EMRA initiatives that closely mirror those taking place at ACEP.
· Executive Director Report, Cathy Stratton provided a written report and thanked Chapter Officers and Councillors for their time and energy.
Two hardcover emergency medicine books were raffled off to members – “Bring ‘Em All” by Eugene Richards and “Any One, Any Thing, Any Time” by Brian Zink

Members went around the room introducing themselves and presented issues, accomplishments and updates.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm

